Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting - Notes
Monday 1st November 7.30pm

Location: At the fire pit, Folly Wood
Attended by: Andy Freedman, Richard Keating, John Fisher, Ben Spencer, Seb Buckton , Adrian Leaman, Julie Brown

Apologies: Jo Rowbotham, Julia Wade and Adam Biscoe, Alice Goodenough, Tom Keating, Carlos Ordonez and Sue Oppenheimer, Esther Caplin, Penny Shankar, Norah Kennedy, Geraldine Lander, Jess Dawson and Oogoo  - thanks to all who replied, we hope we've acknowledged all of them!

Health & safety

Adrian has spoken BTCV and Zurich about insurance situation relating to safety assessment of the wood. Neither were able to offer a clear description of what was required, stating that it needed to be tackled on a case by case basis. BTCV say we should do ‘anything in our power’ as a group to avoid accidents but that this does not include external professionals. Zurich say we need to do ‘what is reasonable’. The feeling of the meeting was that we should do assessment ourselves and record the process.
· All members should be made aware that woods are inherently risky places and that all of us and our children should act accordingly.

· Adrian has guidance and forms on Woodland Assessment from Woodland Trust. He will arrange a date for any members who wish to be involved to do an audit.
· Adrian also to investigate running a training course on woodland assessment for members so we can develop and retain our skills as a group.
· John to ring BT to see if they will inspect the route of the telephone wires along Folly Lane and deal with any problem trees.

· First aid kit in plus box for hiding it in plus a kettle and frying pan needs to be purchased as no offers to date. Ben to sort.

· Adrian has tracked down BTCV risk assessments. These to be circulated to all working group thread holders so that each group completes form for relevant activities. Completed versions to be available on the new website.

Management plan

The suggested framework was warmly received as being a great way forward – including both the ecological and social dimensions. Thanks to Richard, Adrian and Seb for all their work on this.
We agreed that a first draft should be written based on views of members prior to wider circulation to stakeholders. Also important that the process of developing the plan should be inclusive, transparent and fun.

· Potential for engaging members at the Solstice event. Seb, Richard and Andy to plan how this can best happen – with emphasis on fun and awareness of the weather.

· Further session required later in the winter to take forward the plan.

· Any other members interested in developing the plan please contact Seb, Richard or Andy.
Activities group

Guidelines for use of the wood have been discussed with the Ecology group. It has not been possible to decide on finalised guidelines due to a lack of knowledge about the wood and potential human impacts.
· Interim guidelines drawn up by the activities group are attached below. These to be reviewed to identify what are likely to be more fixed rules and those more likely to be reviewed. Also to be discussed briefly at the solstice celebration.
· Advice is that dogs are ok in the wood but that they need to be kept on leads and that their poo is removed.

· Group continuing to meet every third Sunday of the month.

· Suggestion that solstice celebration might be better on Sun 19th Dec rather than original plan for Sat 18th Dec. Ben to set up Doodle poll. http://doodle.com/g96rp3xcefq5hy48
· Next meeting Sun 21st Nov at 1.00 

Ecology group

General feeling of this group is that they want to spend time learning more about woodland ecology and Folly Wood. 

· Plans for surveying and mapping to be discussed at meeting on Sunday 7th Dec. 11.30 at Folly Wood.
· Bat survey undertaken has shown some bat activity but not best time of year for this so need to wait.
Admin group
· Register of members and skills audit almost complete. Ben to chase last 6.

· Tom Keating has bought domain names for stroudwoods.org.uk (and follywood.org.uk). He plans to have first version of site up for 15th Nov which is our next group meeting. It is planned that the site will have:

· A description of the Cooperative and its time at Folly Wood, including objectives and rules

· A diary of progress including notes of meetings as well as images from events

· A Google calendar of future events﻿
· Risk assessments and guidelines

· Discussion forums that working groups require

· Agendas and notes of meetings/news updates

· Members skills available from the skills audit

Please let him know if you have any other suggestions for content: tomiswalking@me.com
We have been doing some experimenting with setting up the Google email group for all members. Everyone should now be signed up. Protocol is as follows:
· To reply / send an email to EVERYONE on the list, send to: stroudwoods@googlegroups.com 
· To reply to an individual only, use the personal email address from which they sent their message

· To send an email to just the Administrators of the Stroudwoods list (Jo Rowbotham and Alice Goodenough), mail stroudwoods@gmail.com - this is checked fairly regularly and will hopefully pick up any problems people are having.

· Messages sent out to the whole group should contain information eg details of events and notes of meetings.
· If you want to receive fewer emails from Stroudwoods@googlegroups.com then you can set your Google account to give you a daily digest or choose to read emails via the web.
An email about the monthly core group meeting will act as an information bulletin with the fuller notes – (like these!) attached. As the website is established we will be able to reduce the number of attachments and provide links to web content.

Arts and Crafts Group

Monthly meetings for both doing art and planning the activities of the group are held on the third Friday of the month in Folly Wood at 1.30. All welcome. 
A fuller note of the latest meeting has been sent separately. Current discussions are about doing visual/aesthetic surveys of the wood to complement ecological and social approaches and thinking if the wood could be involved in the Site11 festival. The note of the meeting also raised some ‘top level questions’ about the use of the wood to be referred to the core group and dealt with through the management plan.
Infrastructure group

The group is awaiting instruction! They will need good notice before swinging into action but no major plans until management plan is finalised.

Rubbish has been cleared and a new fence has been put up by the lane to deter fly tipping – many thanks to Richard Lewis and Richard Armstrong for constructing a sturdy yet not overly unfriendly fence. Money from the account was spent on materials for the fence. Simple financial rules need to be drawn up. 

· If anyone has any suitable existing financial rules please let Ben know: spencer.ben@btinternet.com.
Woodlands business model group

This working group was proposed after the purchase of another wood was considered but has not met yet. An initiative which predated the buying of Folly Wood involving Martin Large, Richard Keating, and now some other Stroudwoods members (Adrian Leaman, Barbara Imrie, Alice Goodenough, Ben Spencer) along with other interested external partners are planning a meeting and wood fair to take forward ways of sustaining Gloucestershire Woodlands based on a mix of social enterprises, volunteering and community ownership with education and learning as core elements. Organisations with this as a part of their remit will be invited to collaborate so as to provide the necessary framework and means of engaging people with woodland and in particular developing woodland livelihoods. It is anticipated that an audit of Stroud Woodlands (including those currently owned the Forestry Commission) will be developed so as to consider ways of increasing community ownership as a part of this mix. 

For more information speak to Richard or Martin.


Other business
Martin Large is investigating one-off funding of £500 from the Co-operative (stores). They tend to be keen on funding equipment so a wish list and costing needs to be drawn up.

· A winch has been suggested, possibly to share with other local groups. Julie and Adrian to investigate whether her winch is suitable for forestry use.
· John is attending course on woodland skills shortly and can provide list of recommended tools for use by the group.

Andy knows an experienced Ecologist who could provide information on planning the development of the wood but he would need paying. 

· The group thought that this could be useful but that a useful approach would be for members of the Ecology Group to draw up a brief of what was needed and for them also to be involved in the process so that they could learn from it.
Date of next meeting

Wednesday 8th Dec – day of meeting to be varied with hope that a different selection of people will be able to attend.
Ben Spencer 12 Nov
Draft guidelines  from Activities Group on 4th September
Maybe rather than have a huge discussion about these, we say that they will be reviewed in 6 months.
	In our group time on Saturday (4/9/10) we discussed: 
	Our conclusions/suggestion / proposals were: 

	     Camping in the woods 
	     Start with only 1 night at a time 
     Subject to suitable care for the Wildlife 

     Leave it as you find it 

	     Camping and Gatherings 
	     Members and immediate family only 
     Not a ‘Party’ place for booze ups or rave-type events 

	     Music on site 
	     Quiet and low impact as key words (some concern expressed about drums and the resonance, neighbors and as ‘an invitation to outside users’) 

	     A Diary for bookings and fairness and respect for wildlife needs 
	     It could be helpful to have booking spaces held for certain types of activity. 

	     Fire lighting 
	     Questions of possibly needing 
o        A specified place 

o        Fuel management system, or guidelines 

o        Fire risks 


 

Overall conclusion was that everything should start slowly and be low impact for the moment with full respect for the place, the environment and other (potential) users, that we find a way of working with ‘Respect’ and ‘in the sprit of’ rather than a list of detailed rules.
